
The Community Foundation has welcomed Shannon Gurek as
Vice President for Finance and Operations . Visit the website’s 
press release section for details. Bruce Hiltunen, former VPFO will 
be continuing with the Foundation in a part-time capacity as Director of Finance.

This year, we invite you to be In Community, For Community with us. 
Touch every area of the Community Foundation’s work with a gift to our 
Annual Fund. By empowering us directly, you enable the Foundation to Annual Fund. By empowering us directly, you enable the Foundation to 
respond to the needs of our neighbors in a way that makes an immediate 
impact on building a more vibrant, just, and equitable community. Use the 
QR code to make a gift today.

Philanthropic services will be hosting an arts appreciation event
on  Friday, December 9th, 4:00PM to 6:30PM in the art studios of 
artists Andrae Green and Dr. Imo Nse Imeh at the Baustein Building in
Holyoke, MA. Email Maria Del Carmen Rodriguez at Holyoke, MA. Email Maria Del Carmen Rodriguez at 
mfurlow@communityfoundation.org for more information. 


